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College Principal’s Report 
What makes a good performance? If like me you have been watching our Olympic Team over the 
past two weeks, you have probably reflected on this question. While there is normally only one Gold 
Medal awarded for each event, there have been many outstanding performances - many of them from 
athletes who have not got even close to the podium. For some it is about achieving a 'PB' or personal 
best, for others it has been about falling over mid-competition and getting up with dignity and courage 
and completing the event, for many it is about overcoming huge personal challenges to present at the 
Tokyo games and competing at all.  
  
Of course, we know that sport is not everything (although sometimes in Australia we forget this!) 
however, I think there are some important connections between what is going on for the Athletes and 
what is important to perform well here at school - especially during the challenging period we are 
currently in: 
 
Persistence and Positivity - It is great to see the positive attitude of the athletes. They know it is 
going to be tough or challenging but they give themselves every chance. Some of the efforts in 
persisting through difficulty and mishaps are truly inspiring. For many, success has not come from 
one outstanding effort or moment, but through steady determination over a period of time. 
 
Connection - The level of connection between athletes is clearly visible and cuts across international 
divides. Of course, there is a high level of competition, but there is also a shared understanding, 
support and encouragement between many of the competitors. They know exactly what each other is 
going through, sharing the highs and the lows. 
  
Support - The level of support that is required to get these athletes to good performance at the 
games is enormous. Their coaches, medical teams, families and friends all make a difference before 
they get to the start line, and this of course stretches back in time to when they were beginners or 
novices in their respective pursuits. In this sense the success of a good performance comes down to 
the competitor but is also shared by their supporters.  
 
Anyone who has seen or heard about Peter Bol's outstanding 
effort in the 800 meters final on the track will recognise these 
qualities and characteristics. While he walks away from his 
race close to, but ultimately without a medal, it was a fantastic 
performance.  If you have not seen a replay of his race and 
post-race interview, I encourage you to look it up.  
 
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2021-08-05/peter-bol-proved-he-
belongs-at-olympic-level/100351400 
 
 
 
The qualities he has shown are relevant to what we need to show as we go into a sixth lockdown this 
week:  We know learning can continue in a remote setting. In fact, we know that we can continue to 
perform well if things go right.  
 
We also know that it is challenging for some students - we need to be positive, determined and 
persistent in our approach over coming days.  It is a cliché, but we are all in this together.  The 
restrictions are our pathway back to face to face learning as soon as possible.  
 

https://www.abc.net.au/news/2021-08-05/peter-bol-proved-he-belongs-at-olympic-level/100351400
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2021-08-05/peter-bol-proved-he-belongs-at-olympic-level/100351400


 
Looking out for each other is really important. Whether it is though inviting a fellow Year 12 student to an 
online study group or switching your camera and microphone on so that you can fully engage with your 
classmates via Zoom; staying connected is important. 
  
Finally we need to use the supports that we have: teachers, our peers and our families and if things are 
not going well we need to seek help. Without health and wellbeing, a good performance is not possible. 
Make sure that you reach out for assistance so that your supporters can swing into gear and play their 
part in getting things back on track. 
  
Please keep an eye out for updates via Sentral over coming days. Hang in there and I look forward to 
seeing students' back on site as soon as possible. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KEY MESSAGES AND REMINDERS: 
 
• Students are currently expected to return to on site schooling on Friday 13 August. Students should 

maintain continuity in their learning through engaging with their remote classes as fully as possible. 
Some assessment tasks may be set to run in a remote learning format. It is important that students 
are up to date with the expectations from their teachers regarding assessment. This is especially 
important a VCE / VET level. 

 
• The General Achievement Test for VCE students is currently scheduled for Thursday 12 August. We 

are awaiting confirmation of any changes to this and we will communicate these arrangements as 
soon as we are aware. 

 
• Health and wellbeing supports are available if you have concerns regarding your child. Make contact 

with us here at school, if you think we can assist. 
  
Look after yourselves and your families during this challenging period. We will get through it! 

 

Tim Natoli 
Acting College Principal 
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It is now the end of Week 4 and yet another lockdown. Whether we like it or not, this is obviously 
something that we need to get used to, at least for the remainder of this year. It was great to see students 
return to school in the week between lockdown 5.0 and 6.0 and this enabled students to reconnect with 
each other and also get some face to face support from staff.  
 
Students were really focussed on their learning and despite the continually changing situation, students 
need to develop the skill of transitioning between face to face learning and remote learning.  
 
As with the last bulletin, there are a few tips to help on how to beat the COVID stress: 
 
• Create a routine. Children need a sense of predictability in their life, we all do. A good suggestion 

is that students create a plan for each day at a time, including time to complete school work, catch 
up with friends, as well as do something they enjoy. 

 
• Connect with people. This may be in person outside of your house while exercising or on-line. 

Most classes will have a short zoom meeting so join in with your camera on. The social connection 
is important. 

 
• Acknowledge your feelings. This can be a stressful time and as much as we do try to focus on the 

things that we can change, we can’t help but be affected by media reports about things that we 
have no control over. It is beneficial for students to discuss their feelings with an adult or an expert 
to help them make sense of the circumstances that we are all in. 

 
• Keep active. It is important in these times to remain active. This helps with both physical health as 

well as mental health. This is also a good opportunity to connect with other members of the 
household or friends by going for a walk, bike ride or kicking a football. 

 
COURSE SELECTION 
Almost all students have now submitted their subject selections for 2022. We will now go through the 
process of determining which classes can run and how many of each class will run. This will then be 
followed by the construction of a timetable. This process will continue for the rest of this term and into 
Term 4. Students will be notified of their subjects for 2022 latter in Term 4. 
 
We have had many inquiries from students from other schools considering enrolling at Mill Park 
Secondary College next year. This is the perfect time for any student intending to change schools so that 
they can have a greater chance of getting their preferred subjects. 
 
GAT  
The General Achievement Test (GAT) which was postponed to Thursday 12th August will have to be 
postponed again due to the recent lockdown. Students should not be concerned with this as they cannot 
study for it and should continue to focus on completing their course work and preparing for SAC’s and the 
end of year exams. 
 
EXCURSIONS 
Year 11 Outdoor Education students have been very fortunate and 
managed to get in a three-day ski camp at Mt Stirling this week. This was 
a great experience for these students as excursions have been very 
disrupted due to COVID -19. They are due back later today but from all 
reports, they are enjoying themselves and learning a lot from the 
experience. Other excursions and interschool sports are again on hold 
and may need to be rescheduled. 

 Richard Dungey 
Senior Campus 
Principal 
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ALUMNI STORY: Kristy Filev 
 
 

"My name is Kristy and I graduated from Mill Park 
Secondary College in 2017. I am now currently studying a 
Bachelor of Law and Criminology at La Trobe University, 
where I am due to graduate in 2022.  
 
During my time at MPSC, I wasn’t sure what path I would 
pursue after graduating, so I tried different subjects in VCE. 
Legal studies ended up becoming my favourite subject (go 
figure)! I absolutely love studying both Law and Criminology 
and I am so excited to start working in the field. People have 
already started asking me for ‘legal advice’ which is 
definitely preparing me for the real world!  
 
My VCE years were the highlight of my schooling and 
definitely shaped me into who I am today.  
 
My best memory at MPSC was probably being involved in 
the school production every year, where I made lifelong 
friends. As well as this, being a School Captain in Year 12 
was an honour that I will cherish for the rest of my life."  
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Mill Park Secondary College Alumni 

D O  Y O U  K N O W  S O M E O N E  O R  A R E  Y O U  A  P R E V I O U S  M I L L  

P A R K  S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L  S T U D E N T ?   

 

W O U L D  Y O U  L I K E  T O  S H A R E  W H A T  Y O U  H A V E  B E E N  D O I N G  

S I N C E  L E A V I N G  M P S C ?   

 
We would love to hear from you and share your story with our school community.  

Please contact Renee at mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au
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Breakfast Club - Middle Years Campus 
 

Our Student Welfare Co-ordinator at the Middle Years Campus, Helen Nicola,  has a Breakfast 
Club running at the Middle Years Campus on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays from 8:00am 
to 8:45am. 
 
Fresh fruit, cereal, toast and an occasional delicacy are on the menu. All students are 
welcome! 
 

Mr Spiros Tsetsos 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2022  
NOW OPEN! 

 
If you are interested in a position at our 

College in 2022 please head to our website 
via the following link to fill out our Enrolment 

Enquiry form: https://
www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/ 

 
Once we receive this we will contact you 

with further information. 
 

Alternatively you can give us a call at the 
Middle Years Campus (Years 7-9) on 9407 
9700 or Senior Campus (Years 10-12) on 

9409 8222, or you can also email us at 
mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au  

https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/?fbclid=IwAR0M27O13ZSrI0fPWuTqkm56km0zyxx7HNkU1Ho9NBQjw2IIci7Q2iyq5hQ
https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/?fbclid=IwAR0M27O13ZSrI0fPWuTqkm56km0zyxx7HNkU1Ho9NBQjw2IIci7Q2iyq5hQ


 
 

 

LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
 
2.  To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
 ‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
 
3.  Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
 and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 
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2021 CSEF APPLICATIONS EXTENDED- 
LAST CHANCE TO APPLY! 

 
NEW HOLDERS of PENSION OR HEALTH CARE CARDS –  

Parents now have until 13 August to submit applications   
 

If you have received a Health Care Card or Pension Card in 
the last two months, you can apply for CSEF (Camps, Sports, 
Excursion Fund) to help pay for school activities. You must 

be eligible for Centrelink payments on 12 July 2021. 
 

You do NOT need to apply if you already receive CSEF.  
 

REMOTE LEARNING FEEDBACK  
 

We know remote learning can be challenging and we are keen to know how we are going, so we 
can provide the best experience for our community. We value your opinion, so please provide 

some feedback for us by completing this short survey. 
 

https://forms.gle/YDomyyaxmC1XFeyj7  
 

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/
https://forms.gle/YDomyyaxmC1XFeyj7?fbclid=IwAR2QZ_G3uBGF-AZbjotXsgAfB266NNmQO29T2xp3w0BydvAzyZrmitoZEAM











